
 

 

German utilities’ credit under strain  
 
Germany’s rejection of nuclear power and its decision to offload the costs of decommissioning 
power plants onto utilities firms has seen their implied credit risk jump.  
 

 RWE’s CDS spread has widened by 24bps over the last week to hit 148bps 

 EnBW and E.ON have also seen their CDS spreads surge significantly 

 RWE’s spread is still in line with its current BBB credit rating  
 
The sharp fall in commodity prices over the 
past 12 months has placed the energy sector 
under increased scrutiny from credit investors. 
But it tends to be exploration and production 
firms, as well as mining companies, that have 
borne the brunt of negative sentiment. Utilities 
often benefit from lower prices in raw 
materials, and their spread performance over 
the last year has been typical of the sector’s 
defensive status. 
 
In Germany, however, a different scenario 
has emerged. In the wake of the Fukushima 
disaster four years ago, the German 
government decided to turn its back on 
nuclear generated power; a change in policy 
that has had serious consequences for 
utilities. The cost of decommissioning the 
nuclear plants falls on their owners: RWE, 
E.ON and EnBW. All three companies have 
made provisions to cover the costs of 
dismantling the reactors, estimated by the 
industry last year at €38bn. 
 
CDS spreads surge 
But a report this week suggested that the 
funds will fall short by as much as €40bn, 
mainly due to the extra cost of nuclear waste 
storage. This news sent CDS spreads in the 
three firms sharply wider.  
 

 
 
RWE, the power provider with the largest 
nuclear burden, saw its spreads climb 24bps 
to 148bps, its widest level since November 
2011. E.ON and EnBW also gave up 
significant ground. The basis between RWE 
and its two main domestic rivals is the largest 
on record, partly a reflection of investors’ 
concern about the company’s nuclear 
problem. 
 
Implied rating in line with agencies 
RWE is still trading with an implied rating of 
BBB, in line with the average of the three 
rating agencies. But its recent credit 
deterioration – at least in terms of market 
perception – underlines how companies need 
to be cognisant of the health of their 
counterparties. This is a particular concern for 
firms operating in the energy sector, where 
downstream and upstream supply chains, as 
well as trading operations, mean that there 
are more counterparties than in other 
industries.  
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Banks are now taking account of counterparty 
risk through CVA, and large energy firms are 
increasingly taking a more sophisticated 
approach. Credit ratings will always have their 
place, but CDS data is essential for a timely 
and accurate assessment of counterparty risk, 
as we saw in Germany this week. 
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